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We are delighted to start our
Sunday Lunches again from

Sunday 2nd August

BOOKINGS ONLY

Woodham Golf & Country Club
Telephone 01325 318454

Thirsty
Thursday

Chance to win £200 with £1 Forecast Draw
Books on sale 8pm, Eyes down 8.30pm

Look out for our Drinks Promotions
Like us on Facebook, ‘Thirsty Thursdays Bingo’

£50 added

Cancer Care 
Centre of 

Excellence
County Durham & 
Darlington has some of 
the highest members 
of the newly diagnosed 
cancer cases in all of 
England, measured 
across the 4 main cancer 
groups (bowel, prostate, 
breast and lung).
The facilities at Darlington 
Memorial Hospital are no 
longer providing patients 
with the space and dignity 
they need and deserve 
during treatments. A 
planned new unit will be 
four times bigger.
To donate to this appeal 
please donate via phone 
to: 01325 743781 or  by 
BACS to: CDDFT Charity
Sort Code: 60-70-80
Account: 10011056.

Online Convenience Store Delivery
www.clickemart.co.uk
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Six Durham County Council-run facilities 
welcomed swimmers back from Monday (10 
August), for the first time since being forced 
to close in March due to the coronavirus 
pandemic.
Sessions at the Louisa Centre, in Stanley; 
Freeman’s Quay, in Durham; and leisure 
centres in Chester-le-Street, Newton 
Aycliffe, Woodhouse Close and Teesdale; 
must be booked in advance.
Swimmers are also being advised to expect 
a number of changes to allow for social 
distancing and to reflect public health 
advice.
Activity will be limited to lane swimming 
throughout the week, with some family fun 
sessions at weekends and aqua fit classes. 
All children under 16 must be accompanied 
by an adult.
In order to limit the risk of spreading 
coronavirus, usual shower, changing and 
locker facilities will not be available. Instead, 
swimmers will be asked to wear their 
costumes under their clothes when arriving 
for their swim session. They will then be 
allocated a chair at the side of the pool 
where they can leave their clothes and any 
other belongings. Changing facilities will be 
available when exiting the pool. 
Cllr Carl Marshall, Cabinet member for 
economic regeneration, said: “We’ve had a 

SIX COUNTY DURHAM SWIMMING 
POOLS TO REOPEN

fantastic response since our leisure centres 
opened last month for fitness classes and 
gym sessions so we’re pleased to now be 
able to reopen our pools as well.
“Going for a swim is going to be a little 
different for the time being, but the changes 
we have made are extremely important in 
order to protect customers and staff and 
help prevent the spread of coronavirus. 
Without them we would not be able to 
reopen our pools. That said, I’m sure many 
people will be so pleased to get back in the 
pool that they will get used to the changes.
“It’s vital that we work to reinstate services 
wherever possible in order to support the 
county’s recovery from the pandemic.”
Ongoing maintenance work at Consett 
Pool means it will also remain closed for 
the time being. It is also not possible to 
reopen the pool at Spennymoor leisure 
centre at this time. The pool is not suitable 
for lane swimming, meaning effective social 
distancing measures cannot be introduced.
The council is in discussions with the 
contractor responsible for operating Peterlee 
Leisure Centre with regard to an opening 
date. 
To book a session at a participating leisure 
centre, log into the Thrive app. Full details 
regarding the changes are also available at 
www.durham.gov.uk/leisure
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Bedroom
Image

Sliding Wardrobes
Manufactured in our Newton Aycliffe Factory

www.bedrooomimage.co.uk
Visit our new studio at:

24 Cockerton Green, Darlington DL3 9EU

Telephone (01325) 464100
or

Middlesbrough and Washington
Telephone 0191 417 9174

Gordon Fletcher & Sons
Independent Family Funeral Directors
A caring personal service, from a local family business,

Here to help you through those difficult times.
You know when you need us, we’ll be there, day or night.

OFFICE & PRIVATE CHAPELS OF REST
Personalised Pre Payment Funeral Plans Available

Cobblers Hall Village Centre
Burn Lane, Newton Aycliffe

Tel: (01325) 319519

Scooters from £295

Adjustable Beds from £595

• Wheelchairs, Bath Lifts and Stair Lifts
• No Obligation, FREE Home Demonstration
• Servicing and Repairs (at your home)

Lift Recline Chairs from £495

M.V. MOBILITY
MOBILE SHOWROOM
Part exchange welcome, written details on request

Call 01325 521664
or 0191 484 6172
Established 2003

All employees 

will use social 

distancing

A family firm, est. 1891 

01325 465 647 
24 hours, day and night 

Our own prepayment plans available 
 

59A Bondgate / Darlington / DL3 7JR 

elachi
indian restaurant

1 Upper Beveridge Walkway
Town Centre DL5 4EE
(next to StevenRussell)

Tel: 01325 316516

Delivery and
Collection Only
Open Daily from 5.30pm to 11.00pm

Delivery Available                                           www.elachirestaurant.co.uk
Free delivery in Aycliff e on orders over £10

Delivery outside Aycliff e small charge.
10% Discount available on collected orders

•  UPVC Windows and Doors  •
•  Conservatories  •

•  Composite Doors  •
•  Bi-Folding Doors  •

Telephone 01325 468222
Email: info@bespoke-windows.co.uk

SPECIAL OFFER:
Five Windows

+ One Door
£2880 inc. VAT

SIESTA BLINDS
BLINDS DIRECT FROM THE FACTORY

View online: www.siestablinds.com
Visit our showroom:

Whinfield Drive, Aycliffe Business Park DL5 6AU
Book an appointment: 01325 309003

OPEN:
Monday-Thursday 8.00am-5.00pm

Friday 8.00am-4.00pm, Saturday by appointment

Aycliffe Radio are proud to be able to 
offer all key workers who live or work 
in Newton Aycliffe a FREE MUSIC 
FESTIVAL, as a form of a thank you for 
your efforts during the pandemic.
Aycliffe Radio has been running a series 
of successful Drive In events at ROF59 
Activity Centre (rear field) to help boost the 
spirits and give residents the opportunity to 
come out and enjoy themselves with great 
music, both live and recorded, in a socially 
distanced environment.
The Drive In events have proved popular 
and mostly selling out each time. 90s/00s 
Dance Anthems, a Cheesy Pop Party, 
Punk Rock Day and Ibiza Tunes were the 
first; with more to come over the next few 
weeks including a second 90s/00s Dance 
Anthems this weekend (Saturday night) from 
5-10pm, a Majestic Panto ‘Little Red Riding 
Hood’ and a second Punk Rock Day on 30th 
August (which is sold out already).
On Saturday 29th August, (Bank Holiday 
weekend), Aycliffe Radio will be bringing 
together some of the best local acts to 
perform at our special ‘HEROFEST’.
The event will take place over two sessions, 
12.00 noon to 4.30pm and 5.30pm to 
10.00pm and will include children’s balloon 
modelling and magic from Prof Nincompoop, 
stilt walker (weather permitting), a fully 
stocked bar, barbecue and refreshments as 
well as presenters from Aycliffe Radio filling 
in between the acts.
Key workers who live or work in Newton 
Aycliffe must register for this event to 
reserve their ‘pod’ on this drive in event, 
bring the family or come with co-workers 
- book your place at:

FREE MUSIC FESTIVAL FOR 
AYCLIFFE’S KEY WORKERS

www.ayclifferadio.co.uk/events/key-worker
The first session from 12.00 noon to 
4.30pm, will include live entertainment 
from Amy Stevens, Cassandra Bowtell and 
Whiskey Haze with Rebecca Laheney, 
Rhian Lesley, Jay Murray and Harris Tweed 
& His Rocking Band between 5.30 and 
10pm.
This invitation is open to any key workers 
who live or work in Newton Aycliffe and their 
families.
The event is supported by ROF59, Shake ‘n’ 
Cake, Paul Howell MP and Click ‘e’ Mart.
All cars will be socially distanced parked, 
a bar, toilets, sanitiser station and 
refreshments will be available throughout 
the day. All car occupants attending this 
event must have their own seat within the 
car and social distancing must be adhered 
to.

The winner of the local heat will be awarded 
a £50 Amazon gift card and the winner 
of the national final will have time with a 
professional photographer.
The Young Photographer Competition is a 
well-established and successful competition 
organised and promoted by Rotary 
International in Great Britain and Ireland 
(Rotary GB&I). There are three stages to the 
competition, local, district and national. Each 
stage is designed to support and encourage 
the development of photographic skills. 
The competition is open to all schools and 
colleges, those who are home educated and 
any other young peoples’ organisations, eg. 
RotaKids, Interact, Scouts, Guides.  Access 
the link for more details and an information 
pack: https://bit.ly/2XtCmQS

Rotary Young 
Photographer 
Competition
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SYD HOWARTH
Community Service Award

Nominate a community minded individual

The Howarth family, in memory of Syd Howarth, 
MBE, are offering the residents of Newton Aycliffe the 
opportunity to nominate an individual who has excelled 
over the last year.
The nominees must be from Newton Aycliffe and the 
winner will receive a plaque and £250 to go towards 
their own or another local charity.
Those nominating must give the name and address 
of the nominee along with reasons why this individual 
should win (up to 250 words).
Closing date for nominations is 31st August 2020, at 
which time those that were nominated will be published 
in the Newton News and the Howarth family will choose 
the winner.
The winner will be awarded the prize on Wednesday 
21st October 2020 (Syd’s birthday).

Entries to be sent via email to:
	 paul@newtonpress.net
or posted to:	 Paul Howarth
		  Newton Press
		  Blue Bridge Centre
		  St. Cuthberts Way
		  Newton Aycliffe
		  DL5 6DS

Saturday 8 August - Pre-season friendly 
Newton Aycliffe 5 v Tow Law 1

Newton Aycliffe returned to action on Saturday for the first time in 
five months, coming from behind to kick-start their pre-season with a 
comprehensive victory over Tow Law Town. The game was played 
behind closed doors due to current government and FA guidance 
which prohibits spectators at matches involving National League 
System clubs.
Ben Reay scored the pick of the bunch along with goals from Adam 
Burnicle, Ryan Redford and a double from Arran Wearmouth helping 
to seal a comfortable win at the Beaumont Landscapes Stadium.
Former Aycliffe man, Mattie Moffat, opened the scoring for the 
Lawyers in the early stages striking from distance to catch out 
goalkeeper Adam Pickford who could only parry the ball into the side 
of the net.
The visitors looked sharper in the opening 10 minutes having played 
their first game of pre-season against Consett in mid-week.
Colin Stromsoy’s men began to shake off the cobwebs after 
conceding with Burnicle looking a threat to the Tow Law back line. 
The striker saw one effort cleared off the line after going around 
the goalkeeper before his far post strike was deflected into the side 
netting.
Eventually the hosts did get back on terms after Liam Walters was 
brought down in the area. Burnicle stepped up and sent the keeper 
the wrong way to level the scores. The water break allowed Stromsoy 
to shuffle his pack a little, bringing on Arran Wearmouth who put the 
hosts in front 10 minutes before the break. Liam Jarvie found space 
on the right and his cross eventually made its way to Wearmouth who 
converted from close range. 
Wearmouth doubled his tally moments later as Aycliffe were awarded 
another penalty after an excellent passage of play was brought to an 
abrupt end by the Tow Law goalkeeper. 
Jarvie almost added a fourth before the half time whistle as Aycliffe 
really began to find their stride. 
A string of changes at the break from Stromsoy was rewarded inside 
three minutes of the second half with the goal of the game from Reay. 
After a neat interchange down the left-hand-side, Reay found space 
on the edge of the penalty area before expertly curling into the top 
corner beyond the outstretched hand of the goalkeeper. 
Six minutes later and Aycliffe had their fifth following a lapse in 
concentration in the Lawayers back line which allowed Wearmouth to 
run clear. Despite being on a hat-trick, Wearmouth unselfishly rolled 
the ball to Redford who tapped into an empty net. 
Aycliffe could have scored more in the second half and had a sixth 
ruled out for offside as the Northern League Division Two outfit tired in 
the blistering Aycliffe sunshine. 
There was still time for a third penalty of the game however as Connor 
Phelan was adjudged to have impeded Moffat. 
Moffat stepped up to take the spot kick but was unable to add a 
consolation as his penalty was saved by Pickford down to his right. 
It proved to be the end of the goalmouth action as Aycliffe ran out 
comfortable winners in what was a pleasing first performance back 
from Stromsoy’s men.

N.A.F.C. REPORT

As covid-19 lockdown restrictions ease, officers have seen an 
increase in the levels of traffic on the roads and have been listening to 
residents who say speeding is a concern in their communities.
The new bureau will be able to conduct safety camera deployments at 
nominated sites across County Durham and Darlington and also look 
to educate drivers on other road safety offences such as the use of 
seatbelts and using mobile phones.
Bureau manager, Terri Raine, for Durham Constabulary said: “This is 
an important area of activity which we know helps make communities 
safer and will therefore always be a priority for the constabulary. 
“As well as targeting speeding motorists, the force will also be 
targeting uninsured drivers who put other road users in danger 
especially as they are often involved in other crimes such as drugs 
offences or driving without a licence.
“Bad driving can have devastating consequences for everyone 
involved so we would always encourage drivers to think twice and just 
slow down.”
Acting Police Victims’ Commissioner, Steve White, added: “This is 
a local priority in the Police and Crime plan and is something I take 
seriously.
“Speeding is an issue that is regularly highlighted to us by 
communities across Durham and Darlington and we are determined to 
take action and support of local residents.”
In preparation for its launch, the new unit has already identified 
dangerous drivers who flaunt speed limits across County Durham and 
Darlington.
For example, on a 30mph road in Sherburn Hill, 59 vehicles were 
speeding within just one hour with the highest recorded speed being 
51mph.
After a visit to Maiden Law near Lanchester, 47 vehicles were 
speeding with the worst offenders travelling at 52mph in a 30mph limit 
and in Geneva Road in Darlington, a vehicle was also clocked doing 
52mph in the 30mph zone.

Police Launch New Road 
Safety Scheme This Month



Newton News                                                                                                                         Page 5

KEEP
YOUR
PROPERTY SAFE

All security solutions undertaken 
such as Grills, Gates, Bars,

Be-Spoke Boxes

Call DBS on 01325 307230
Mobile: Scott 07772 182357

Email: scott@dbs-fabrication.co.uk
Website: www.dbs-fabrication.co.uk

Dear Sir,
Who is the motorcycle madman of Woodham/
Aycliffe? The noise polluter who tears around 
Woodham Way, Burnhill Way, Middridge 
Road, the A167 and A689, deafening 
everyone in a 2 mile radius 3 or 4 times 
almost every day. I’m not talking about 
the kids on their sewing machines, this is 
obviously a serious bike.
Where does he live and more importantly are 
his neighbours frightened or just stone deaf?
For goodness sake someone rescue us from 
this idiot, or at least buy him a bike that can 
change gear below 10 zillion revs.
It’s pretty obvious he’s breaking every single 
speed limit going, police, anyone? How long 
before he injures himself or worse still, some 
innocent bystander.
It’s been going on for months now, someone 
please save us from this annoying idiot.
Provided anonymously,
Name and Address Supplied

Motorcycle Madman

Newton Aycliffe Cricket Club’s 1st team, 
sponsored by Franks the Flooring Store, had 
a disappointing six wicket defeat away at fast 
improving Norton 1st team in the NYSD 2nd 
division. Electing to bat first Aycliffe were 
dismissed for 149 after 48.2 overs thanks to 
a good innings from captain Adam Randall 
(sponsored by DTS Joinery), who top scored 
with 37 and he received good support from 
Jack Slatcher (29 runs) and his younger 
brother George chipped in with 15 runs. In 
reply Norton eased to victory after 37.3 overs 
despite some good bowling from George 
Slatcher (2 for 22), Luke Telford (1 for 18) 
and Matty Greaves (1 for 35). 
On Sunday the first team travelled to 
the early NYSD Premier League pace 
setters, Billingham Synthonia 1st XI, in the 
prestigious Kerridge Cup and put in an 
excellent performance despite losing by 41 
runs. The home side scored 191 for 9 in 
their 40 overs with Aycliffe acting captain 
Michael Howe the pick of the bowlers taking 
a creditable 4 for 38 and 15 year Matty 
Greaves also bowled well taking a first team 
best of 3 for 32. In reply Aycliffe batted with 
much determination, especially as Billingham 
had two of the quickest bowlers in the league 
at their disposal. The visitors were eventually 
dismissed for a very respectable 150 all out 
after 36.5 overs thanks to a fighting innings 
of 36 from Joe Haines and an entertaining 
26 from Jack Slatcher. Credit must go to 
opening batsman Luke Telford, who was 
peppered with a barrage of bouncers and 
took a number of blows from the Billingham 
pacemen, but stuck to his task well and was 
eventually dismissed for a very brave 24 
runs. 
The second team put in a fighting 
performance at home to local rivals 
Sedgefield, but were still beaten by four 
wickets in their NYSD 4th division clash. 
Electing to bat first, Aycliffe were dismissed 
for a poor score of 83 after 35 overs with 

Aycliffe Cricket Club
Scoreboard Report

only Matty French (13 not out), Sean Morgan 
(13 runs) and Tom Dearden (10 runs) 
reaching double figures. In reply a terrific 
spell of fast bowling from Aycliffe’s Sean 
Morgan (4 for 25) had the visitors reeling at 
27 for 4. However their middle order rallied, 
but two late wickets from Leo Mercy (2 for 
22) gave Sedgefield another scare, however 
their experienced captain Graham Scanlon 
(25 not out) saw his side safely home after 
23 overs. 
The u15’s lost by 44 runs away at a typically 
strong Darlington side in the NYACC league. 
The home club chose to bat first and set a 
challenging total of 114 for 2 in their allotted 
18 overs. In reply Aycliffe were restricted 
to 70 for 9 after 18 overs and there were 
good innings from captain Matty Greaves 
(20 runs), Tom Dearden (12 runs) and Leo 
Mercy (11 runs). 
The club’s u13’s lost a close game by 
just 13 runs at home to Sedgefield in the 
NYACC league. Sedgefield chose to bat 
first and scored 97 for 5 in their 18 overs. 
Will Dearden was the pick of the bowlers, 
taking 2 for 5 and he was supported well 
by AJ Wild, Leo Stout and Dan Heaton, 
who all chipped in with a wicket each. In 
reply Aycliffe captain Tom Dearden batted 
superbly scoring 30 (retired) off just 35 balls 
and his younger brother Will also batted 
well scoring 18 runs as Aycliffe finished on 
a respectable 84 for 7 after their allotted 18 
overs. 
The u11’s team had a superb 7 run victory at 
home to Darlington in their NYACC match. 
Will Moffatt was the pick of the bowlers for 
Aycliffe taking 2 for 13 from his 3 overs. 
When Aycliffe batted, captain Will Dearden 
led the way with an outstanding innings of 27 
and there was also an excellent innings from 
Alfie Spensley, who hit 16 runs. 
The Aycliffe senior women earned their first 
ever win, in only their second competitive 
game, when they defeated Sacriston away 
by 30 runs in a terrific performance.
Photo above of the victorious Newton Aycliffe 
Senior Womens team and their coaches.

BRIC-A-BRAC APPEAL
We are appealing for good quality items to use for auctions/raffles, car boot sales 
to help boost our funds and support more animals in need, as well as vet costs.

HOMES FOR RABBITS
There are a large number of pet rabbits in need of good homes. If you can help 
please contact us for more information.

CAT FOOD APPEAL
We are in need off wet cat food, kitten food and cat litter to support the animals 
currently in our care.

DROP OFF POINTS
Any of the above items can be dropped off at Tesco’s, Julie’s Pet Shop or Grannies 
Choice - thank you for your support.

Please contact 01325 321855 or 01325 311215

N A S S L
NATIONAL ANIMAL SANTUARIES

SUPPORT LEAGUE
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As many of our residents know only too well, there are a number 
of off-road bikes being ridden illegally around the town. This is 
an issue that affects all parts of County Durham and is difficult 
to resolve as the tactics available to us have to avoid putting the 
safety of the public at risk.
Therefore we rely heavily on information from the public so that 
we can take action against those responsible. This is not a quick 
process and we have procedures we must follow. However, 
the team are keen to work with our community to reduce this 
dangerous nuisance.
We have our Operation Endurance (motorbike) team to support 
us, but they are a small team covering the whole of Co Durham 
and Cleveland. Hopefully the information we are providing below 
will assist residents and we encourage you all to help us and 
provide the information we need. We have already acted upon 
information provided over the past two weeks and have issued 3 
warnings as a direct result.
The next step will be to seize these bikes. Please report these 
incidents by phoning 101 and if you have any pictures or footage 
then you can private message our Newton Aycliffe Police 
Facebook page.

ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR
AND OFF ROAD BIKES

Riding a motorbike in an antisocial manner can result in prosecution 
for the rider, or the parents who are held accountable for the actions 
of their children.
It is illegal to ride any motorbike in public open spaces such as parks, 
play areas and on pavements.
You can only ride an off road motorbike legally if it’s on private land, 
and you have the land owners permission. Land owned by the local 
council is not classed as private land.
Illegally used off road bikes can be seized and crushed.
A rider must: 
•	 Be aged 17 or over (or 16 if the bike is a moped)
•	 Hold a valid driving license
•	 Have valid motor insurance
•	 Wear suitable safety equipment
Failure to comply is a criminal offence and may result in prosecution 
under the Road Traffic Act 1988 and Police Reform Act 2002. 
Off road bikes are regarded as motor vehicles they must be 
constructed to a specific standard in order to be ridden on a public 
highway.
They must also have:
•	 DVLA registration (Log book)
•	 A valid MOT
•	 Road Tax
•	 Fitted with lights
•	 Fitted with registration plates
You can help by, Calling on 101and provide information anonymously, 
or by contacting Crimestoppers on 0800555111.
Helpful information would include: 
•	 The name and address of the owner of the off road bike
•	 Where the bike is stored
•	 When and where the bike is used (e.g days, times, and routes)
•	 Any other useful information such as description of those who use 
the bike, its make/model/ colour.

County Durham residents with disabilities are being reminded to 
take advantage of home improvement grants of up to £30,000.
Durham County Council’s Home Improvement Agency helps 
disabled and vulnerable residents access grants to adapt their 
homes to meet their needs.
Disabled Facilities Grants can help to fund improvements that will 
enhance disabled people’s quality of life, enabling them to live in 
their own homes for longer.
Typical adaptations include:
•	 ramps	 •	 level access showers
•	 stairlifts	 •	 external lifts
•	 through floor lifts	 •	 internal alterations
•	 extensions (for ground floor living)	 •	 external alterations
Owner-occupiers, private rental tenants and housing association 
tenants are all eligible.
As well as the grants, home improvement loans are available to 
anyone who owns their own home. Repayment, equity and interest 
free loans are on offer and can fund works including roof renewal 
and repairs, window and door renewal, damp proofing, electrical and 
heating improvements and structural work. 
There is also a project management service for anyone planning 
adaptions in their own homes. For a small fee, a housing surveyor 
can design to an individual’s brief, tender, appoint contractors 
and project manage the work through to completion. This can be 
anything from small scale internal work to larger extensions, along 
with adaptations for disabled clients who do not qualify for grant 
assistance. 
The Home Improvement Agency also provides advice and guidance 
to help people who are older and/or disabled find out about 
adaptions that could benefit them.
For more information about who is eligible and how to apply, visit 
www.durham.gov.uk/article/3373/Disabled-Facilities-Grant or
contact ddhia@durham.gov.uk or the council’s Social Care Direct 
team on 03000 267 979 or scd@durham.gov.uk

Grants Available to Support 
Independent Living

FOLLOW US ON
SIMPLY SEARCH newton-news

Newton News
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Plans for a major new business park in Durham 
City are progressing thanks to £6 million of 
government funding. 
Durham County Council has secured the 
money from the government’s Getting Building 
Fund, which aims to deliver jobs, skills and 
infrastructure across the country. 
The funding will cover half the cost of the 
first building on the proposed Aykley Heads 
Business Park, enabling the creation of office 
space on ‘Plot C’, which has been identified 
as Phase 1 of the development for the new 
business park. The council will contribute the 
other half of the cost, with the building totalling 
£12 million. 
The three-storey building will offer 3,500 sqm of office space, providing 
flexible accommodation to either single or multiple employers in an 
accessible and sought-after location close to the East Coast Main Line 
and other public transport, as well as cycling routes. It will also offer 
more than 60 car parking spaces. 
Once completed, this project will create up to 300 jobs whilst acting as 
a catalyst for the wider masterplan and stimulating over £150 million of 
private sector investment. 
Cllr Simon Henig, Leader of Durham County Council, said: “I am 
delighted that we have secured government funding to cover half 
of the cost of the first new building at the proposed Aykley Heads 
Business Park. It’s just three weeks since we announced that a planning 
application had been submitted, marking the start of the process that will 
see up to 4,000 new, high quality jobs coming to Durham. 
“Today marks an important next step in bringing forward the first building 
and turning our vision into a reality. It is clear that the government has 
seen the potential of the site and its excellent locational advantages and 
the tremendous environment that already exists.
“This development, providing high quality offices in a mature parkland 

NEW BUSINESS PARK MOVES ANOTHER STEP 
FORWARD WITH GOVERNMENT SUPPORT

setting, meets the demands of business and 
the office market. It also promotes sustainable 
travel as well as employee wellbeing, suitable 
for modern methods of working and digitally 
enabled to promote excellent work for now and 
in the future. That’s one of the reasons why we 
believe it will create a future model for business 
parks.
“Moreover, with an uncertain business market 
as a result of the coronavirus pandemic, we 
believe these plans will stimulate private 
investment, secure job opportunities and 
support businesses, helping to transform the 
county and establish Durham as a jobs hub 

within the North East.” 
Aykley Heads, north of the city centre, is already home to Atom Bank, 
Waterstons, the North East England Chamber of Commerce, Salvus 
House and many other businesses. 
Once fully completed, the entire business park is proposed to provide up 
to 38,468sqm of floorspace and to be divided into an initial two phases 
and six plots. Each plot proposes office buildings and car parking 
spaces. 
James Ramsbotham, chief executive of the North East Chamber of 
Commerce, which is supporting the proposed park, said: “It is fantastic 
that the government has agreed to provide funding towards this exciting 
development at Aykley Heads. It’s a big step in the vision to establish a 
dynamic business park in the north east becoming a reality. 
“With superb access to the national road and rail network, an 
internationally renowned university and a UNESCO World Heritage Site, 
this site is exceptional and will no doubt help to strengthen the North 
East’s position in commerce.”
Should planning permission be granted, work on Plot C would begin 
over the next year. To find out more about the proposed business park 
visit http://www.durham.gov.uk/aykleyheads
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Cockerton House   JE9 3LD notgnilraD ,daoR dnalkcuA tseW 11 ,
T 01325 482999   F 01325 482989

Surtees House
T 01325 318600

W    ku.oc.ecivreslarenufesuohetihw.www 
E enquiries@whitehousefuneralservice.co.uk
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Families who benefit from government funded childcare support 
were given a boost today as the Government announced that they 
would not lose out due to COVID-19.
Working parents or carers, who are eligible for Tax-Free Childcare 
or 30 Hours Free Childcare but have temporarily fallen below the 
minimum income requirement as a result of the pandemic, will 
continue to receive financial support until 31 October.
Critical workers who may exceed the income threshold for the 2020-
21 tax year, as a result of working more to play a vital role in tackling 
the coronavirus pandemic, will continue to receive support this tax 
year. 
Through Tax-Free Childcare, delivered by HMRC, families will 
receive a £2 government top-up for every £8 they pay into their 
child’s account, up to the value of £2,000 per child, or £4,000 per 
disabled child in financial support. The money can be used towards 
the cost of qualifying childcare for a child up to the age of 11 or 17 
for a disabled child.
HMRC’s Deputy Chief Executive and Second Permanent Secretary, 
Angela MacDonald, said:
“HMRC has been providing vital financial support to families during 
a time when it has been needed most and we will continue to help 
them as they gradually transition back to a normal life.
“We want to make sure families will not be adversely affected by any 
abrupt change in circumstances, which is why we have extended 
available support through Tax-Free Childcare to give families that 
extra boost.”
The Department for Education (DfE) provides 30 Hours Free 
Childcare to eligible three to four year olds in England with more 
than 600,000 three and four year olds benefitting from this offer in 
the first two years of delivery, and nearly 350,000 children benefitted 
from 30 hours in January 2020 alone. DfE has seen more than 
55,000 parents applying for 30 hours places since the start of 
lockdown restrictions which demonstrates how essential this support 
is and why parents’ eligibility must be protected.
DfE’s Children’s Minister, Vicky Ford, said: “Our 30 Hours childcare 
offer has always been about supporting parents back into work, 
and in these times, this ambition is now more important than ever. 
That is why we are again extending eligibility for the government’s 
childcare offers so that no parent loses out because of a fall in 
income due to coronavirus.
“This builds on our significant financial support for the early 
years sector – who are so integral to the UK’s recovery from this 
pandemic. We are continuing to provide longer term reassurance to 
nurseries and childminders that are open by ‘block-buying’ childcare 
places for the rest of this year at the level we would have funded 
before coronavirus, regardless of how many children are attending.”
To continue receiving the financial support for Tax-Free Childcare 
and 30 Hours Free Childcare, parents need to reconfirm their 
eligibility every three months.
HMRC has continued to help Working Tax Credit claimants with the 
cost of childcare throughout the pandemic. Parents and carers in 
receipt of the childcare element of Working Tax Credits who have 
continued to pay childcare fees they have incurred, despite their 
children being unable to access childcare because of COVID-19, 
must notify HMRC if they expect this to continue beyond 7 
September. After this date HMRC will no longer pay the childcare 
element for those in this position. 
Claimants should update HMRC as soon as possible if their 
childcare stops or if the costs for their childcare decrease or end.  
Parents and carers can report such changes by calling the tax 
credits helpline. 

Extra Boost to Support 
Working Families 
Affected by Coronavirus

To begin with Joan, Viv and I would 
like to convey our thanks to all those 
who have supported this rescue 
centre with donations of food, toys and 
various items to help us raise funds 
to feed the hedgehogs in our care. 
Firstly, Brian from the Community 
Support Initiative for his fab donation, 
the food for all our hogs is quite pricey 
but it helps them recover; June and 
Will for their donation of food etc, and 
also Lesley and Steve for leaving a 
donation with a poorly hog who is 
making progress, we have called her 
Willow. 
On a more serious note, we have seen a lot of hogs who have been 
so traumatised by various things, dogs etc. It has proved sometimes 
fatal, hedgehogs are now on the at risk list of extinction which puts 
more pressure on us to act and get them into rescue centres as 
soon as they are discovered, that alone gives us a better chance to 
save them. For anyone who wants more information the hedgehog 
street app shows what we can do to help the population recover.
Joan’s hoglets are still doing very nicely, very small and their eyes 
have just opened, quite adorable characters. All rescue hedgehogs 
are doing very well and responding well to medication, too small for 
release, but time is on their side still.
Tip of the week:  Make a hedgehog highway, cut a small hole about 
the size of a CD on the bottom of your garden fence, this will enable 
hedgehogs to pass through your gardens.
Also to remind you to ring BHPS for help or assistance on 01584 
890801
Have a good week 
Maxine,Joan and Viv

Dear Sir,
I enjoy the Newton News including the letters from local people and 
from representatives of local Political Parties. Not being attached to 
any particular political party I get frustrated at some of the almost 
childish comments made by some political contributors. The latest 
from Alan Jordan (31/7/2020).
I don’t know Mr Jordan, but can only guess at his political leanings. 
He is anti Boris and anti Tory but his recent comments in local 
newspapers and Newton News are verging on the laughable. 
He calls the Tories a “cowed and subservient party”. He doesn’t 
explain this or produce any evidence for his comments. The 
recent General Election results gives the lie to that comment. 
Our newly elected MP is criticised for not doing what Mr Jordan 
thinks he should do. Elsewhere he rants on about Boris and 
the Tories claiming that we should ignore Boris and his rhetoric 
and concentrate on what he does with his almost inevitable bad 
consequences.
I am no fan of Boris, await the inevitable, justifiable enquiry, into the 
handling of the Corona Virus by his government, Mr Jordan rants on, 
but offers no substantive evidence to back up his claims. He ignores 
the Governments Furlough scheme which has helped millions of 
workers; he ignores the governments programme to increase house 
building and other government plans to help the economy and the 
positive progress being made in tackling the Covid pandemic, albeit 
possibly late, and not as effective as it could have been. Facts are 
a damaging truth for Mr Jordan and his rants, they don’t sit well with 
his anti government diatribes.
My advice to readers is to do some simple research of readily 
available facts, make your own mind up and ignore Mr Jordan and 
his almost childish rants.
John Walker, Newton Aycliffe.

Simple Research for the Truth

The Hog Blog Latest
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HAVE YOU GOT
NEWS FOR US?

We are always interested in local news stories.
We like to feature good news and interesting
items on achievements & community service

Email: paul@newtonnews.co.uk

FREE DELIVERY
to Newton Aycliffe

Email: info@theherbalgin.com

The Herbal Gin Co. Ltd.
Hangar 18
Northfi eld Way
Newton Aycliffe
Co. Durham DL5 6EJ
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Rotary Newton Aycliffe has long standing links with Peru and has 
received news from there of the worsening situation with coronavirus 
spreading rapidly, doctors and nurses losing their lives because 
of lack of PPE and a health system on the verge of collapse. The 
epicentre of the Covid-19 pandemic in Peru has moved to Arequipa, 
the second largest city after Lima, and with over one million 
residents. In recent weeks Arequipa has seen a huge increase in 
cases that has put the healthcare system under immense pressure 
with crowded under equipped hospitals and protests against 
authorities for an alleged lack of foresight before the spread of the 
infectious disease progressed. 
Campana Medicos Solidarios Arequipa is urgently reaching out to 
you to help save lives by donating to a fund which will provide PPE 
to safeguard frontline workers and deliver other essential supplies 
such as oxygen and medicines to those who need it most. Cecilia 
Zuniga is a volunteer with Medicos Solidarios and tells us that they 
are so overwhelmed that many patients are having to sleep in tents 
outside the hospital on freezing winter nights with no heating and 
with doctors attempting to keep them as comfortable as possible. 
She asks ‘please donate what you can as our only motivation is 
to help this city stay afloat and protect the lives of the doctors and 
patients’. 
To donate, please access their Go Fund Me account at https://
bit.ly/2XIpfLY or go to their Facebook page at Medicos Solidarios 
Facebook - the link here to YouTube shows the state of the city 
https://youtu.be/3SsiXOUBbB8

Supporting Fundraising 
Efforts to Fight 
Coronavirus in Peru The Hammers and Pincers are hosting Leeds band The Dunwells on 

Sunday 20 September, 3-5pm in their fantastic outdoor space.   
The Dunwells are two brothers, Joe and Dave, from Leeds who are an 
amazing live band. They have supported acts such as Bryan Adams, 
Mumford & Sons and are currently on tour with Scouting for Girls, 
hopefully coming to Durham Cathedral in October. When lockdown 
started back in March they decided that, as they couldn’t play live music, 
they would put on a daily live show on YouTube and Facebook for an 
hour every evening at 6 pm from their respective homes. They quickly 
grew a large Facebook group called The Army of Friends who watched 
the show each day and chatted with each other via the comments. 
This proved to be a great support group during what was a really dark 
period in a lot of people’s lives, having a daily dose of music, banter 
and laughter to look forward to. They even wrote a song called Army of 
Friends about the pandemic and our fantastic NHS heroes and made a 
video to go along with it including a lot of the people from The Army of 
Friends group. They did 100 of these daily live shows and now still do 
three live shows a week, two of which are from their studio in Leeds city 
centre.
As it has been so difficult to play live music and go to gigs this should 
be a great afternoon event, up close and personal as there are limited 
tickets available, due to social distancing, in the large outside area at 
The Hammers. You can get tickets via their web site www.thedunwells.
com and you can listen to their music via their social media and 
YouTube. We look forward to seeing plenty of local people there.

Live Outdoor Music Event 
at The Hammers & Pincers
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£12.99 - Proceeds to charity
Available from Newton Press reception

Greenfield Arts were delighted to welcome the fabulous 
Baghdaddies this summer to their site, brightening up the day for an 
invited audience with their special brand of music as they performed 
their ‘doorstep’ offer.
A big thankyou to Jack Drum Arts for bringing this to Greenfield 
Arts and to County Durham Community Foundation and other 
supporters who enabled the offer. The outdoor opportunity brought 
together adults from our local community and some of our Cree 
group to reconnect together face to face and enjoy an afternoon of 
marvellous music. It was just the tonic. 
The band, based locally in Newcastle, played their special brand of 
Balkan Boogie, getting the audience tapping their feet and singing 
along, making the careful social distance feel less of a barrier, as 
everyone enjoyed the Latin and Ska beats. Greenfield Arts were 
delighted to host this live music performance and are committed to 
promoting high quality arts opportunities for the wider community. 
To find out more about Greenfield Arts visit our website www.
greenfield-arts.co.uk our contact our team by email info@greenfield-
arts.co.uk

Baghdaddies Bring 
Brass and Cheer

A prestigious County Durham award, which celebrates groups and 
individuals who are championing a greener environment, is looking 
for entrants for its 31st award ceremony. 
Entries opened on Monday, 10 August, for the County Durham 
Environment Awards 2020 with a number of categories available 
that recognise the people who are making a positive environmental 
impact in the county. 
The awards are organised by Durham County Council on behalf 
of the County Durham Environment Partnership which works with 
organisations and communities to improve the county’s natural and 
built environment.
Due to the coronavirus outbreak, judging for each category this year 
will be done virtually. Usually, judges will gather to look at the entries 
together but this time they will be sent packs of information to look at 
in their own homes.
Entrants are now being sought in the following categories: 
•	 Built Environment	 •	 Climate Change
•	 Community Partnership	 •	 Craftmanship
•	 Greener Business	 •	 Natural Environment 
•	 Volunteer Group of the Year	 •	 Waste Management
•	 Volunteer of the Year - Under 18	 •	 Places and Spaces
•	 Volunteer of the Year - Over 18	 •	 Schools and Colleges
Anyone can nominate a person or scheme for an award. This year, 
entries from groups and organisations who have had a green impact 
during the pandemic will also be considered but the entry must fit 
into one of the above categories.
Cllr Brian Stephens, Cabinet member for neighbourhoods and local 
partnerships, said: “The Environment Awards have become a very 
important event in acknowledging, praising and encouraging some 
incredible green projects, that would not happen without the time 
and dedication of individuals, groups and private and public bodies.
“Despite the ongoing effects of the coronavirus pandemic, we have 
been able to adapt the awards in a way that still enables us to safely 
celebrate the commitment of those working to create a greener 
environment for our county. If you or someone you know has gone 
above and beyond to make a positive environmental impact, then I 
strongly encourage you to enter.”
Jim Cokill, chair of County Durham Environment Partnership, said: 
“These awards, which celebrated a significant milestone last year, 
would not be possible without the support of partners, businesses 
and community groups, as well as the hundreds of fantastic entrants 
over the years who have shown their dedication to preserving our 
natural and built environment. 
“We’re incredibly pleased that the effects of the current pandemic 
have not stopped these awards going ahead and that we can do the 
judging process remotely, meaning we can continue to recognise the 
efforts from those who put in the time and effort to do tremendous 
environmental work in the county.”
For more information about the awards, contact environment.
awards@durham.gov.uk or 03000 265 545. To find out how to make 
a submission for the categories, visit www.countydurhampartnership.
co.uk/enawards

Entries Open for 31st 
Environment Awards
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AYCLIFFE RADIO
LOCAL RADIO brought to you by LOCAL PEOPLE

Weekly Programme Schedule
IN PARTNERSHIP WITH NEWTON AYCLIFFE
TOWN CENTRE MANAGEMENT
“Aycliffe Town Centre . . . Shopping for You”

Classic “Love Songs” Sun-Thurs 12 to 3am, Fri & Sat 2-4am

Updates from MP Paul Howell at 12noon daily
SATURDAY
9-10am Eurovision Show Simon Harding
10-12am Moderation Jack & Garvey
12-2pm Kitchen Floorfi llers Caz BoJangles
2-4pm Weekly Edition Paul Baker
4-6pm Northern & Classic Soul (R) Kevin Sowerby
“The Saturday Night Experience” Sponsored by
Bengal Lounge Indian Restaurant & Takeaway
6-8pm Evening Session JimJams
8-9pm Rock the House Carl Booth
9-10pm Retro Trance Mix OZ-DJ
10-12am Street ‘n’ Drum ‘n’ Bass MC Supa
12-2am Night Club Session A DJ
SUNDAY
9-10am Church Service Xcel Centre
10-11am Yesterdays Music Today Alan Brown
11-12pm Mystery Year Paul Baker
12-2pm Country & Americana Show David Ringer
Blues Show Sponsored by Whitehouse Funeral Service
2-4pm Bear Blues Show Colin & Monica
4-6pm Folk/Celtic/Rock Show Steve & Col
6-7.30pm Jazz Time Mike Dixon
10-12am Paul’s Down Time Paul Kjenstad
MONDAY to FRIDAY DAILY
10-12am Golden Years Paul Baker
12-1pm A to Z of Pop (Mon, Tues & Wed) Richard Smith
12-1pm Call Me No 1 (Tues & Thurs) Richard Smith
1-2pm Memory Lane Gary Avery
2-4pm Afternoon Aycliffe Paul Baker
MONDAY
6-7pm 60s Show Karl Simons
7-8pm 70s Show Peter Rush
8-9pm 80s Show Gary Avery
9-10pm 90s Show Paul Baker
10-11pm 00s Show Producer Dan
11-12am Teens Show Andy Fittes
TUESDAY
6-7pm Mystery Year Paul Baker
7.30-9.30pm Northern & Classic Soul Kevin Sowerby
WEDNESDAY
6-7.30pm Joey’s Jukebox Joey Collins
8-10pm Alternative Aycliffe Gaz n Alby
THURSDAY
6-8pm The List Colin McNeillie
8-10pm BeatRoote Graeme Roote
FRIDAY
6-8pm Techno Trance Mix PVR Studios
8-10pm 21st August - Nathan Abbott 90s Classix
10-12am Alternative Aycliffe (R) Gaz n Alby

Check our website for full schedule
www.ayclifferadio.co.uk

Newton Broadcasting Limited (t/a Aycliffe Radio) is a Private Company Limited by Guarantee, registered on 19th February 
2018 in England and Wales. Registration number 11211835. Registered offi ce: Aycliffe Radio, c/o Blue Bridge Centre,

St. Cuthbert’s Way, Newton Aycliffe, Co. Durham DL5 6DS. Aycliffe Radio is CIC Registered (No. 11455404)
Scheduled shows can be changed/cancelled at any time.

LISTENING OPTIONS:
www.ayclifferadio.co.uk   -   Free App (all formats)
TuneIn   -   Radios Online   -   Internet Radio  -  Alexa
UK Online Radio   -   Radio Garden   -   Online Radio Box
Streema   -   StreamFinder   -   Deezer
Radio Shaker   -   www.radio.net
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When COVID-19 forced PCP employee Charlotte Bugg and her 
fiancé Sean Johnson to rearrange their wedding, the pair decided 
to make their ‘would-be-wedding month’ one to remember by both 
running 100 kilometres for Charity. Charlotte is a support officer 
for PCP’s Option’s Project. Options helps adults with physical 
and learning disabilities through providing activities that promote 
independence, choice and control.
Charlotte explained, “In May 2020, Sean and I were supposed 
to be getting married and venturing off for a dream honeymoon. 
Unfortunately, due to the pandemic, this had to be put on hold, 
so we thought we would keep ourselves busy and do something 
beneficial for our health whilst fundraising for the amazing Options 
Project at PCP, where I work - what better way than us both running 
100k in a month! We’ve been genuinely overwhelmed by the support 
received and by everyone’s generosity, we’ve raised over £1077!”
Carol Gaskarth, PCP’s Chief Executive, added, “The range of 
fundraising activities our staff have been involved with over the past 
few weeks has been phenomenal.
For further information about PCP please contact us at the 
Pioneering Care Centre, Carer’s Way, Newton Aycliffe, DL5 4SF 
tel: 01325 321234, email: enquiries@pcp.uk.net website: www.pcp.
uk.net or follow PCP on Twitter: @PioneeringCare and Facebook: 
@PCPandCentre

100k Charity Run in May

Dear Sir,
Having lived relatively peacefully in Ashfield for a number of years, 
recently the air resounds with the ‘song’ of barking dogs!
I only wish they knew the tune!
All peace is shattered, no sooner does one stop than another 
starts. It’s no longer pleasant to sit in our garden on a nice day, in 
fact I’m more likely to stay inside, and shut all doors and windows!
There are those who bark because they’ve been shut outside, 
(some don’t appear to be taken for any walking exercise), those 
who bark at each other, those who bark when anyone passes 
by, and those who just bark, bark, bark! All apparently without 
reprimand, nor even noticed by their owners, surely they can’t all 
be deaf?
I have not ‘named’ any of these owners - which is why I’ve also 
not named myself - but come on folks, you must know when it’s 
your dog or dogs making the din. Give the rest of us - including 
the owners with quiet dogs - some peace . . . PLEASE!!
From a dog lover - if they’re trained!

YAPPY DOG CHORUS, 
ALL DAY . . .
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Blue Bridge Centre, St. Cuthberts Way, Newton Aycliffe, Co. Durham DL5 6DS
Telephone: 01325 300212 (Option 6) • Fax: 01325 312893

Email: stephen@newtonpress.net 
www.newtonpress.net

.  .  .  AND ANYTHING ELSE YOU CAN DREAM UP!

YOUR PR INT OUR REPUTAT ION

Bags / Tags
Banners
Books
Brochures
Business Cards
Business Stationery
Calendars
Canvas Prints
Catalogues

Certificates
Desk Pads
Direct Mail
Draw Tickets
Event Invites
Envelopes
Embossing
Embellishing
Exhibition Displays

Flyers
Folders
Folded Leaflets
Greetings Cards
Labels
Letterheads
Magazines
Magnetic Signs / Labels
Mailers

Menus
Multi-Part Forms (NCR)
Notepads
Plastic Cards
Point of Sale
Postcards
Posters
Promotional Gifts
PVC Banners

Ring Binders
Roller Banners
Signage
Stickers / Labels
Vinyl Stickers
Wall Planners
Wedding Stationery
Window Stickers
Workwear

WE  DON’T  JUST  PR INT  THE
.  .  .  WE  DO ALL  THIS  TOO!

An appointment-only visiting system at a new homes development in 
Heighington is helping to make finding a new home safer and easier.
The new system was introduced at Bellway’s Meadow Rise, 
off Walworth Lane to ensure the safety of both employees and 
customers following the easing of lockdown restrictions.
Staff have found the new arrangements work really well, especially 
with interest in new homes rising post-lockdown, and having one-to-
one appointments makes it easier for visitors to get the information 
they need about the range of three and four-bedroom homes on 
offer.
The builder has put a range of safety measures for visitors in place, 
including opening the doors for customers prior to appointments, 
providing gloves and hand sanitiser, installing Perspex screens, and 
abiding by strict social distancing measures – with one household 
allowed in the sales centres and showhomes at a time. 
Darren Pelusi, Sales Manager for Bellway’s Durham division, said: 
“Keeping buyers safe is first and foremost our biggest priority. 
“We’ve been receiving lots of positive feedback on the new 
appointments system, which has turned out to be a hit with both 
house-hunters visiting the development, and the team here when it 
comes to maximising efficiency as well as safety. 
“The new system allows us to allocate time to individual households 
and give buyers an ensured one-to-one experience, which usually 
lasts from 45 minutes to an hour-and-a-half. 
“Interest levels have really gone up since sites have re-opened 
across the board, and the system has helped us to organise visits 
and safely show people around the showhomes and stock plots that 
they are interested in.”
To book an appointment to visit Bellway’s Meadow Rise, call 01325 
271 965. There’s a range of new homes available to reserve at the 
development, priced from £244,995.
Visit bellway.co.uk/visiting-us to find out more about how Bellway is 
helping keep visitors safe.

Homebuyers Appointments System Helps 
With New Builds at Heighington

HMRC has published figures for the first week of the Eat Out to Help 
Out scheme: Up to midnight on 9 August
• Total number of registered individual restaurant premises 83,000
• Total number of claims made by businesses 14,000
• Total number of individual restaurant premises claimed for 22,000
• Total amount claimed £53.7m
• Number of covers claimed for 10.5m
Chancellor of the Exchequer, Rishi Sunak, said: “Britons are eating 
out to help out in big numbers. And they aren’t just getting a great 
deal – they’re supporting the almost 2 million people employed in 
this sector. These amazing figures show that our plan for jobs is 
delivering.”

Eat Out to Help Out Scheme 
First Week Figures
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Paul Howell
Member of Parliament
for Sedgefi eld

paul.howell.mp@parliament.uk
Telephone: 020 7219 6385

Mobile: 07464 898442
Aycliffe Offi ce: 01325 790580

PAGE
SPONSOR

Parliament 
Talk

TRADE AND RETAIL WELCOME
Unit 10, Northfield Way, Newton Aycliffe DL5 6EJ

www.tradeglass.uk      sales@tradeglass.uk

Telephone 01325 238019

Debbie and Alan created a seaside themed event for residents living 
at Bethany House on Wednesday 5th August. The sun parasols 
were decorated with bunting and balloons, our patio filled with sand, 
buckets and spades, a paddling pool, deck chairs, carpet grass and 
beach balls.
Car park music was kindly provided by Brian, who played the street 
organ, residents sang along to the tunes and they loved the different 
sounds the pipe organ made.
Lunch was fish & chip shop goodies followed by melon boats.
The residents, in their bedrooms, found the sensory jars interesting 
and fun and they enjoyed the seaside music and goodies.
A choice of activities were on offer during the day including sand 
art, pebble painting, seaside sensory jars, design your own post 
card and a knobbly knees competition, great fun had by all - we also 
celebrated two birthdays.
Whilst residents were eating cones of candy floss, popcorn, rainbow 
rice or ice-creams, Debbie and Alan relaxed for five minutes by the 
pool.

BETHANY RESIDENTS 
ENJOY A BEACH DAY

Last week started with a busy Wednesday morning where I first 
joined Ben Houchen in launching the new flights from Teesside 
to Heathrow. Not everyone realises but Teesside Airport is 
predominately in the Sedgefield constituency. It was great to see 
this reintroduction as this now means we have excellent connectivity 
from here to the rest of the world via both Heathrow and Amsterdam 
allowing both business and leisure options.
I then went straight to Ferryhill where the local Councillors have 
started a petition supporting efforts to reopen Ferryhill Railway 
Station. I am also working with the Labour MP’s to the north of me in 
reworking an application to reinstate the Leamside Line which would 
significantly improve connections and rail capacity into Tyneside and 
Wearside.
After a couple of days away with Mrs H, I then joined Cleveland 
Bridge on the M42 where they were installing the first steel bridge 
on the HS2 project. This bridge has been fabricated from weathering 
steel (same as the Angel of the North) at their site in Darlington, 
which is within the Sedgefield constituency. It was then transported 
in 16 sections, the largest of which was 50 tonnes, before being 
assembled next to the junction to create a structure weighing 2,750 
tonnes. This structure was then moved into place whilst I was there 
on Saturday, to see a man driving a bridge is a new experience for 
me! The important message for me from this is that when people 
ask what HS2 does for the North East, the answer is twofold, it is the 
increased capacity on our national rail network but additionally the 
jobs it supports for local industry.
Monday saw me back at Play Cafe, probably the last time for a 
while due to other commitments and then Westminster reopening. 
Tuesday has seen a number of constituents meeting me in our 
offices.
To give you a flavour of our emails for the week, we have the usual 
personal ones from constituents that we try to prioritise and then we 
have campaign emails that are from a coordinated source and are 
an identical email sent from numerous people, we will answer these 
but after the more personal ones. The greatest quantity of these this 
week were Newcastle United and Super Trawlers, I have supported 
both the need for more transparency from the Premier League and 
the need for us to increase control of our waters.
Stay safe, wash your hands,
	 cover your face and give people space.
Paul Howell, Member of Parliament for Sedgefield

FOLLOW US ON
SIMPLY SEARCH newton-news

Newton News
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IT SUPPORT & 
NETWORK SECURITY

TELECOMS  |  SECURITY
DEVELOPMENT

lucidgrp.co.uk
01325 582121  hi@lucidgrp.co.uk
Blue Bridge Centre, Horndale Ave, Newton Aycliffe,DL5 7YR

HAVE YOU MADE A WILL?
We can help protect your family’s interests.
Protect your PROPERTY for your loved ones.
Lasting Powers of Attorney, Trusts, Storage.

Call NOW on 01325 324515 for appointment
£49.00 inc VAT (per will) and Free Home Visit

During the day or evening
E.M.P. SOLUTIONS WILLWRITERS & ESTATE

PLANNING PRACTITIONERS

 Members of the Society of Will Writers
 F.Inst.PA (Qualifi ed Paralegal)

Photography for Outdoor Shoots, Christenings, Events and Parties.

For more details and prices visit us on Facebook or call 07584 065123  

 
 

Greenfield Arts have been thrilled with 
the level of interest in their first online 
exhibition.  Made at Home is a new 
venture, inviting artists and individuals 
to submit artwork that has been made 
during recent times.
Over forty artists have contributed 
to the exhibition and it has attracted 
local, national and global interest, 
even featuring work from Australia 
and the USA!  There is a wide range 
of medium including painting, drawing, 
photography, textiles, collage and 
mixed media pieces.  Many pieces 
‘made at home’ reflect recent times and 
draw upon inspiration from time spent 
at home. The exhibition celebrates the way in which the arts, making 
and creating, can allow us to explore, be creative and express 
ourselves. 
Greenfield Arts began the call out for the exhibition by 
commissioning three artists who created inspirational videos about 
them and their work.  It was a fascinating insight into the processes 
and thinking behind the artist’s process, provoking curiosity and 
creativity.
The final part of the Made at Home programme will see an artist 
response to the way in which arts and creativity have been of benefit 
to many, particularly recently, and a new artwork will be created and 
displayed at Greenfield Arts, Arts Centre facility. 
The final art work will be on display in the arts centre when it 
reopens during the Autumn season.  The Made at Home exhibition 
is available online from Monday 10 August and runs until Friday 21 
August. You can view the range of artwork via our website, just visit 
www.greenfield-arts.co.uk

Online Exhibition 
Captures the Imagination

For one Church of England Diocese of Durham Vicar, applying her 
Chinese cultural heritage to the task of keeping parishioners safe 
during COVID is proving to be something of a house speciality.
Reopening churches for public worship within Covid-19 safety 
protocols has challenged clergy to adopt innovative ways to deliver 
services. 
One such vicar, the Revd Eileen Harrop Vicar of St Mary’s in 
Gainford and St Andrew’s in Winston, decided that the best way to 
administer the bread at the Eucharist (Holy Communion) was to use 
extra-long serving Chopsticks. Eileen’s confidence in using them 
coming from her upbringing and love of Asian cooking learnt from 
her childhood in Singapore.
Revd Eileen said: “Many of my parishioners were quite anxious at 
the thought of taking communion, even though we are only permitted 
to do so under strict guidelines to ensure that there is no chance 
of transmission of the virus. I thought, why can’t I use a long pair 
of Chopsticks, real bread rather than wafers and drop it into the 
communicants’ hands? Administering the communion in this way 
ensures that there is no cross-contamination and my parishioners 
feel reassured and confident to take part.
“It’s rather special that the long chopsticks I use are normally used 
for the festive occasion ‘Lo Hei’ meaning ‘stir the uplifted breath of 
life’. They take on an even greater meaning used in this context.
“This is a first for both churches, and perhaps a first in any parish 
church in the diocese. My congregation at St Andrew’s, Winston, 
received Communion this way for their first service, following on 
from testing the idea at St Mary’s, Gainford the previous week.”
Revd Eileen is Singaporean Chinese and spent her early years there 
during the country’s transition to Independence from Britain. Eileen 
came to the UK to study at Keele University in 1979.
She met Brian, her husband of 35 years, while completing her 
teaching placement in her final year of university, returning to 
Singapore for a period before once again coming back to the UK, 
for postgraduate study and finally marrying Brian. The couple lived 
in Singapore for a period where Eileen worked and travelled as an 
organisational change consultant to multinational conglomerates, 
and Brian was a University lecturer. Eileen and Brian returned to the 
UK in 1996 and Eileen prepared for Ordination at Ridley Hall and 
Wolfston College, Cambridge before being ordained in Canterbury 
Cathedral in 2012.

House Special is Vicar’s 
Chopstick Communion
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Storage
Space
To Let

* Subject to small business relief

First fl oor mezzanine storage space now available to let in an eco-
friendly building. Low ceiling in certain areas, hence storage only. 
Located at the entrance to Aycliff e Business Park on St. Cuthberts 
Way (old Newton Press building), easy access to A1M.

Space comes with:
 •  Secure Private Access •  Private Lockable Door
 •  Electric Points   •  LED Ligh� ng
 •  No Rates Chargeable* •  WiFi Available
 •  Communal Kitchen and Toilet Facili� es
 •  24 Hour CCTV Security in Opera� on

Approximately 40�  x 40� 
For more informa� on contact Stuart on 01325 300212

Leading health and wellbeing charity Pioneering Care Partnership 
(PCP) is thrilled to announce the launch of the Happiness Hubs 
Fund. A fund that provides one-off grants to local community 
providers in County Durham and Darlington to launch, or extend 
current projects which will provide non-crisis mental health support, 
by providing spaces that can be accessed by local communities. 
A total of £100,000 of funding is available and will be used to 
provide grants of up £5,000. This fund is part of NHS County 
Durham Clinical Commissioning Group’s (CCG’s) wider Community 
Crisis Care Transformation delivery. Successful projects will deliver 

Happiness Hubs Fund Launches Grants to 
Support Local Communities

A North East councillor is putting her running 
shoes to good use throughout August.
Cllr Katie Corrigan, chairman of Durham County 
Council and Mayor of Durham City, is taking on 
a 100km challenge this month to raise money for 
local charity, The Cheesy Waffles Project.
The project offers support to children, young 
people and adults between the ages of 7 and 
30 years old across County Durham, who have 
additional needs.
In March, the charity established the ‘Remote 
Rainbow Project’ to help those young people and 
their parents or carers through the coronavirus 
pandemic. 
Since then, more than 50 of the project’s 
members have been offered timetabled, socially 
distanced activities and additional support to help 
them learn new skills, try new activities and stay 
in contact with their friends. 
In addition to providing personal calls, social 
media activities and activity packs, the project also offers a recovery 
programme called ‘Small Steps Programme’ which allows small, 
targeted groups to attend the centre and engage in sessions 
delivered by staff. 
To raise funds for the project through her Mayor’s charity, Cllr 
Corrigan will run between 2 and 5km every day in August. 
Cllr Corrigan, who will complete most of her runs in Durham, said:  
“The activities offered by The Cheesy Waffles Project have given 
these young people a vital focus during what has been a difficult 
time for all of us, so I wanted to set myself a challenge to help give 
something back to this amazing group. 
“The project engages, encourages and supports many young people 
and adults across County Durham who have additional needs, giving 
them an opportunity to develop independent skills and engage in 
community work which raises their self-esteem and confidence. If 
running 100km throughout the month will help the project to continue 
this fantastic work, then I know it will be worth every step.” 
For more information or to make a donation, you can visit: https://
www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/katie-corrigan

Running 100 Kilometres 
Across the Finish Line

positive outcomes for people affected by poor mental health, 
enabling them to live a happier, healthier and safer lives.
Carol Gaskarth, PCP Chief Executive, said: “As an organisation 
we have an emphasis on supporting people and communities to 
improve their mental wellbeing and resilience, and this fund will 
provide vital support at a neighbourhood level.  Many people may 
be struggling with social isolation, loneliness or feel detached in the 
current climate and the fund aims to support small organisations 
across Darlington and County Durham to provide a safe place for 
people to go.
“Mental health doesn’t discriminate, anyone can suffer from poor 
mental health and 1 in 4 people England each year will have a 
mental health problem.  We’re delighted to work with the CCG and 
other partners and establishing local ‘Happiness Hubs’ and when 
they’re up and running I look forward to visiting to see how they are 
working to support positive wellbeing for all.”
If you would like information about the Happiness Hub Fund please 
contact Jane Cunningham on 07715 204462 or Happiness.Hubs@
pcp.uk.net
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Rubber Stamps

BLUE BRIDGE CENTRE
St. Cuthbert’s Way

Aycliffe Business Park
Tel: (01325) 300212

Email: stu@newtonpress.net

Standard Pad Type

Also Self Inking

07701 359375
548094

• Boilers Installed, repaired & serviced
• Full heating systems
• Bathroom refurbs
• Wall and Floor Tiling
• Showers • Electrics

We now accept all major debit/credit cards
*GUARANTEED SAME DAY CALL OUT*

01325 492715
01325 247364

For a fast, friendly, reliable
service, call Jason on

01325 301808
07963 358338
waterways@talktalk.net

Bathroom Design/Installation
All plumbing work undertaken
Kitchen Installations
Repairs    Tiling
No call out charge
FREE Quotes    Power Flushing

www.waterwaysplumbingservices.com

24 Hour Call-out

Plumbing, Heating and
Gas Service Engineers

Free Estimates, Bathrooms &
Tiling, All Work Guaranteed

Ring John Nellis on
01325 358596

Mobile 07931 591381

Guy Gas Services
Combi Boiler Installer
Boiler Installs
Servicing - Repairs
General Plumbing
Gas Fires

For all Gas & Central
Heating Enquiries

01325 304349
07962 148116

NC PLUMBING Services
All plumbing requirements undertaken

From a drip to a full bathroom refit
Complete bathroom specialist

Full tiling and wall cladding service
Full power flush service - No job too small

Central heating problems repaired

Neil 07882 233219 or 01325 589224
out of hours call out available

01325 589224

W. HEATHCOTE
Plumbing, Heating & Gas

Servicing and Repairs

Time served tradesman
Over 40 years experience

CALL OUT SERVICE

Boilers installed, repaired 
and serviced

Central heating systems
Power fl ushing

Bathrooms refurbished
Got a problem?
Give me a call

01325 307 052
07595 051 717

www.wheathcote.com

 
 
 

ELITE PLUMBING 
SERVICES

Dripping Taps - Problem Toilets
Replacement Taps

Radiators Repaired or Replaced

NO JOB TOO SMALL
NO CALL OUT CHARGE

Scott 07949 054947

Plumbing

JK Roofing & Building
All Roofing and Building work undertaken

• Full Roofs  • Extensions  • Felt Roofs
• UPVC Fascias/Soffits  • Dry Verge/Ridge
Free estimates:

Tel: 07596 801534
or 07562 439455

Andrew’s Roofing
Chimney Stacks - Ridge Tile

Repairs - Brickwork Repointed
Flat Roofs - Slating & Tiling

Felting & Pointing - Guttering
Fibre glass flat roofing

With 20 Years Guarantee
Free Estimates

Tel: 01388 605489
07986 217936

BREWARD
roofi ng contractors

Serving the region since 1945
• New Roofs • Flat Roofs •
• High Performance Felt •

Tiling, Slating, Fibreglass Roofs
• Stone Slating • Leadwork •

• Repairs • Chimneys •
•Dry Verge Systems •

uPVC Guttering, Soffi ts & Facias
• Storm Damage • Velux •
Insurance Work Welcome

All Work Guaranteed
Time Served - Free Estimates

Finance Available

01388 661308 or 07967 018998

Roofing

Jacks Driving School
Fully Qualified High Grade Instructors

 TRAILER/CARAVAN
 TRAINING ALSO
 AVAILABLE

Helping you to relax, enjoy and build confidence
Excellent first time pass rate - Block booking offers

Jack: 07949 195 184
Special offer: First 5 hours £90 - www.jacksdrivingschool.co.uk

Driving School

Foster Joinery Services
All Aspects of Joinery Undertaken

From inside the home: Doors, Hardwood and Laminate 
Flooring, Skirting and Architrave, Staircases and 

revamping what you already have, Loft entrances and 
Loft Ladders.

To the outside: Doors, Decking, Fencing.
Also Plastering Tiling and Bathroom fitting.
No job too small - Can supply all materials

Just ring 07748 967 374 for a FREE quote

C SMILLIE
• Joinery •
• Building •

• Decorating •
Established 1984

Apprenticeship Served

312024  after 6pm

Joinery

TV.  AERIAL  FITTERS
All aspects of aerial work undertaken

01325 307075

Quick service & fair prices 

Richard NaylorCall

CCTV

15% OFF
with this 

advert

Aerial Installations

No Job Too Small
Installation Certificates

Fuse Board Upgrades
Rewires  |  Lighting

Extra Sockets
Fault Finding
Free Quotes

• EMERGENCY CALL OUTS •
Contact Dave on

Telephone:

01325 317535
07563 088 946

DJW
ELECTRICS

• Fuse Board Upgrades •
• Rewires Full or Part • Lighting •
• Extra Sockets • Fault Finding •

• No Job Too Small • Free quotes •
• OAP Discounts •
Phone Justin on 

01325 313282
07817 629535

justin@jr-electrical.co.uk
(Part P Qualified)

Check out our website for monthly
deals: www.jr-electrical.co.uk

Electrical

SHILDON LOCKSMITHS
UPVC DOOR DOCTOR

Door
Repair

Specialist

Locks Changed - Lock Repairs
Mechanism Repair/Replacement
Door Adjustment - Door Furniture
Emergency Door Opening
90% OF PARTS IN STOCK

24 Hour Emergency Call Out

01388 741 114
07748 044 808
www.shildonlocksmiths.co.uk

Locksmith

Pest Control

01325 301063
07790 732089

www.pestguard1.co.uk

CALL PESTGUARD TODAY
Newton Aycliffe Based

Fully Licensed & Insured
30+ years trading

throughout the North East

PROTECH
Direct Pest Control

Experts in industrial, 
commercial & domestic 
pest control. 18+ years 

experience, fully insured, 
free quotes.

Tel 01325 310520 or 
07896 848856 (24 hours)

Pest Control

FOR ALL YOUR 
PRINTING

REQUIREMENTS
Newton Press 
 Tel: 300212

Remember to tell the 
advertiser you found 

them in the Newton News

Remember to tell the 
advertiser you found 

them in the Newton News

H&H JOINERY
& PROPERTY 

MAINTENANCE
All aspects of Joinery Work,

Kitchen Fitting and
General Maintenance

Playhouses & Summerhouses
10% Discount for OAPs

Tel: 01325 497079
Mobile:  07769 903173



Newton News                                                                                                                         Page 17

HAVE YOU GOT
NEWS FOR US?

We are always interested in local news stories.
We like to feature good news and interesting
items on achievements & community service

Email: paul@newtonnews.co.uk
Remember to tell the 
advertiser you found 

them in the Newton News

Newton News

Deliverers 
Wanted

for all areas of the town

To put your name on 
our ‘Reserve List’

Telephone:
01325 300212

“Earn some pocket 
money”

TO SUIT OVER 13 
YEARS OR ACTIVE 

RETIREES

Caravan and Motorhome 
Servicing & Repairs 

Insurance work undertaken

01325 582005
info@ratedservicingandrepairs.co.uk

Caravan

VALLEY
WROUGHT IRON

High Quality Gates, Wall
Railings & Garden Fences

Free Estimates and Advice
Experienced Tradesmen

Friendly Reliable Fast Advice

Contact Stephen on
07976 554046 anytime

E: info@valleywroughtiron.co.uk
www. valleywroughtiron.co.uk

Iron / Steel

Time Served Royal Horticultural Society Arborist
• Felling, Dismantling & Pruning • Hedge Cutting

• STUMP GRINDING AND REMOVAL
• Local Authority Approved Contractor

All Areas Covered - Free Quotations and Advice

Alexander Walker TechArborA., ND Arb., SOC Arb
Fully Insured - Professionally Trained - Aycliffe Based

07544 802052 or 01325 321113
www.awtreecare.co.uk

GREENKEEPER
LANDSCAPES

Phil Thompson
Professional Landscaper
Over 20 years experience

All aspects of horticultural
and tree work

Patios, blockpaving specialist
Hedges, Fencing, Decking & 

Turfing & Grasscutting
Tel: 01325 308432

Mobile: 07765 374 905

LANDSCAPE & BLOCKPAVING 
SPECIALISTS

GARY O’CONNOR
•  Driveways  •  Patios  •  Paving

•  Walling  •  Fencing  •  More
FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTE WITH VERY 

COMPETITIVE RATES CALL GARY ON

01325 320 267
07866 561 340

Monday - Friday: 8am - 5pm
Saturday: 8.30am - 12pm

01325 787 550   -   LOCAL DELIVERY AVAILABLE

Gardening

Alpine Landscapes
Patios, Driveways, 

Fencing, Decking, Gravel, 
Turfing, Walls. All work 
guaranteed. 25 years 

experience, est 15 years, 
professional advice.

alpinelandscapes.co.uk 
Alan on 07974 710351

Martin Shires
Garden Landscaping 

Services, Block Paving 
Specialists. Fencing, 

Decking, Patios, Walls, 
Turfing, Hedges. Quality 

guaranteed work.
Tel 01325 321891
or 07989 024 501

ROSEWOOD
TREE WORK

Felled, Pruned, Hedges 
Cut, Fencing, Gravel.

All aspects of
groundwork considered.

20% off for OAPs.
Tel 01325 318679
or 07740 999075

Full House, Part Load
or Single Items.

Local and National
Storage Available.

01325 319842
07970 201841

or 07857 602267

Smiths
removals

Your Move
Local Family Run Business

Est. 2005 - Fully Insured
Single Items from £15
3 Bed House from £99

Call Jor for a free quote
Tel: 07535 362591

ACORN 
REMOVALS

SINCE 1992

LOCAL & NATIONWIDE 
Call Tony on

07779 89 00 06

Removals

Man With Van
cheap removals also 
household furniture 

bought.
Tel 07860 560 295

Man With Van
cheap removals also 
household furniture 

bought.
Tel 07860 560 295

Storage

“U” STORE
Aycliffe Business Park
Domestic and Industrial 
storage. Open 6 days a 
week. Large and small 

containers from
£12 per week

317716, 07850 646355

G. CROSSEN
PAINTER & DECORATOR

304447 - 07340 606402
Time Served  -  C&G  -  Established 1998

Steve Hutchinson
Painter and Decorator

Over 28 years experience,
reasonable rates,
no job too small.

Call today for a free estimate
01325 483 697

or 07745 037 754

Decorating

C. A. Plasterers
all plastering work,

artex skimmed,
small jobs, free estimates
Tel: 01388 721206

Remember to tell the 
advertiser you found 

them in the Newton News

Jeff Horsley
28 years experience

Full Build of Extensions
Porches, Garages,

Garden Walls, Patios,
Concreting and Re-Pointing

FREE ESTIMATES
Guaranteed Quality Workmanship

Tel: 01325 313939
or 07970 869967

Builder

DRAGON 
DECORATORS
All aspects of interior 
& exterior decorating, 
including children’s 

artwork. Over 25 years 
experience. Member of 
“Checked & Vetted”. 
No job too small, free 

estimates. During Covid 
endemic I will be wearing 

full PPE clothing.

Contact Colin on 
07952 364426

AYCLIFFE
CLEANING
SERVICES

• Carpet and 
upholstery cleaning
• Leather cleaning 

and repair
• Pressure washing

• Gutter clean & repair
• End of tenancy cleans

• Domestic and  
Commercial cleaning
• Janitorial supplies

• Fully insured

07895 697 115
01325 494294

BENNETTS
APPLIANCE REPAIRS

ALL MAKES OF WASHERS
TUMBLERS, MICROWAVES
DISHWASHERS
VACUUM CLEANERS
FRIDGE/FREEZERS
COOKERS
* Free Estimates
* No Call Out Charge
* Appliances Plumbed in

Telephone:  321756

Revive Your Drive
High Powered Pressure Washing

Specialists in Drives, Gutter
Fascias, PVC, Sealing, Walls

Patio Repointing and Path Ways
Using the best pressure

washing system in the UK
Free Unbeatable Quote

Tel 07525 774559

Carpet Fitter
and vinyl flooring 

specialist.
Contact Richard 

on  07946 435 177

GUTTER 
CLEANING 

SERVICE
Gutters, Fascia and 

Soffits cleaned.
Paul 07399 628345

StainKleen
Professional Cleaning Services for Carpets, Upholstery, Rugs

and Leather Cleaning - Tiling and Grout Floor Cleaning
RAPID DRYING - FULLY INSURED

Tel Paul on 01325 493003
Mobile: 07817 573 604   -   Web: www.stainkleen.co.uk

GUTTER 
CLEANING

Gutter and UPVC
Cleaning Service

No Ladders Required
Conservatory Cleaning
Also Gutters Renewed

and/or Repaired

07519 376870

Home Services

Suites and Chairs
New Foams & Springs
Large Pattern Range

Free Estimates & Advice

TEL: 01740 655908
After hours 01325 313584

RE-UPHOLSTERY

NEWAVE FURNITURE

Over 17,000 Newton News magazines are delivered 
every weekend to all homes and businesses in Newton 
Aycliffe and the surrounding villages.

Contact us with your story:
Email: paul@newtonnews.co.uk

Telephone: 01325 300212
Website: www.newtonnews.co.uk

Facebook: NewtonNews

Visit our office:
Blue Bridge Centre, St. Cuthberts Way,
Newton Aycliffe, Co. Durham DL5 6DS
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Free Copies for Bereaved 
Children During Covid
After the success of her first book ‘Can we 
go Outside to Play? Not Today’ which was 
based on her daughter and lockdown. Her 
new book is based around bereavement and 
it gives ideas of activities that might help ‘a 
little bit’. A limited number of copies of the 
book and activity packs are available for free 
for families who have been bereaved during 
Covid19 Pandemic. 
Jillian says, ‘I heard stories from friends 
and family about young children losing 
their mothers/parents/grandparents from 
Covid and of course other illnesses during 
this time and I just wanted to do something 
small that could help. I have already given 
away 15 packs and I’m beginning to get 
feedback from the families about the impact 
on the children. I am raising money to give 
away more packs. I think something little 
like a book won’t help much but it might just 
make a child smile on a sad day and it might 
just give families a few ideas about what 
activities might help through the dark days.’
The packs contain a soft-toy, memory box 
with paint and craft materials to decorate and 
a book. She is aiming to give away 40 packs 
between now and Christmas. The book 
she has written is freely available from her 
website and if you would like to give towards 
the fundraiser follow the link below: 
https://www.gofundme.com/f/i-miss-you-
brown-bear-gift-boxes
If you would like more information about her 
books and would like to download a free 
copy follow the link below:
https://jilly-keast.wixsite.com/
jillianjohnstonarts/book

Book Release 
Looking at Grief 
for Children in 
Response to Covid

PALLETS FREE
Collect from 

NEWTON PRESS 
at the 

Blue Bridge Centre 
(goods inward)

please ring the bell

Free Palletts

Town Centre
Newton Aycliffe

Tel: 316600

Opticians

BVA Foundation
FREE
Confidential
Post Abortion
Counselling 
available

Telephone:
01642 616077

SAMARITANS
13 Woodland Road

Darlington.
We are here for you 24 

hours a day.
Freephone 116123

Personal

Aycliffe 
COMPUTERS

Computers Built to
your own Specification

PC, Laptop & Mac Repairs
iPad/Tablet Set Up & Sync
Upgrades  -  Data Recovery
Windows 10 Installation

Broadband Installation
Networking  -  Anti Virus

Call out within 24 hours,
usually same day

No Call Out Charge Within 
Newton News Circulation area

Contact Rob
01325 310737
07841 867170

aycliffecomputers@googlemail.com

WE ARE NOT CONNECTED 
TO ANY OTHER COMPUTER 

BUSINESS IN N/AYCLIFFE

Computers

Providing Safe and
Loving Day Care for your Dog

K9 PURSUITS
Ltd.

Tel: 01325 301177           Email: k9pursuitsltd@hotmail.co.uk

New Dog/Puppy Training Course starting soon
Reward based Training with Qualified Instructors

WE ALSO OFFER
Doggy Day Care  -  Dog Walking  -  Home Boarding  -  Canine Workshops

Free Puppy Sessions  -  Kennel Club Training Scheme
Dog Grooming  -  1:1 Training Sessions

Why not call in to see us?   -   Check us out on Facebook

DOG WALKING
(Dave Oliver)

Daytime, half hour 
£5.50 per dog. Police 

checked and fully insured. 
Experienced dog handling.

Tel 07756 825637

Pets Tuition

Enjoy Learning
Guitar, Bass or
Drums at home.

Roger 01325 321444
Friendly, Experienced

Double Divan bed 
in beautiful clean 
condition, almost 
new. Surplus to 
requirements. £80. To 
be collected in person. 
Tel 01325 315220

New double divan with 
Damask mattress, 
£129; Used sprung 
edge three drawer bed 
base, £50. Tel 07789 
113343

Flat green woods 
bowling balls, set of 
4, £20, with bag. Tel 
01325 321750

Petrol  McCulloch 
lawn mower, 3.5HP, 
£15; Petrol Challenge 
Xtreme self drive with 
grass bag, complete, 
£25; Auto washer, 
Beko, 5kg capacity, 
good condition 
(white), can deliver; 
5ft x 6ft x 9ft treated 
timber garden shed, 
£75 ono. Tel 07850 
646355 or 01325 
317716

Foldable disabled 
walker with bag and 
brakes, VGC, £15. Tel 
07964 277265

For Sale

39 St Barbara’s Walk

Large 3 bedroom, fully 
furnished with new carpets 
throughout, secure garden 
front and rear with parking.
£525 per month. Please call 
Neil 07770 965148

Accommodation

Soduko
   1     6

  5 8 4  9

 9   7  3   5

  7      3 1

    5  2   8

   9

 4      1

 8       2

     5  4 7 6

Hairdressing

Have a great HAIR day 
in the comfort of your 

own home with
Marie’s Mobile
Hairdressing
22 yrs + experience
Specialist/Expertise 

with Elderly/Vulnerable 
Cuts - Perms

Colours - Shampoo/Set
Tel 07799 165707

Julie’s Mobile 
Hairdressing

Cuts £10
Cut & Finish £20

Perms £40
Julie 07801 192417

Mobility Scooter
working or not,
also wheelchair

Tel 07401 133459

Wanted

Household
Furniture Bought

Tel. 07860 560295

Large 2 bedroom or 
3 bedroom house 
wanted to rent long 
term in Heighington 
Village.
Must be reasonably 
priced.
Tel: 07809 374427.

Accommodation 
Wanted

NEWTON NEWS

FOLLOW US ON
SIMPLY SEARCH newton-news

Newton News

DO YOU NEED A 
POP UP BANNER

TO PROMOTE 
YOUR CLUB OR 
ORGANISATION?

Prices from £60.00
Contact: Newton Press

01325 300212

FOLLOW US ON
SIMPLY SEARCH newton-news

Newton News
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15 SIMPASTURE GATE
NEWTON AYCLIFFE DL5 5HH

Telephone: 01325 312050
Email: managerplayday@gmail.com

• Care for children aged 0-5 years
• Excellent outdoor play area

• CCTV throughout the building
• Exciting/creative activities

• Full or part time care
• Healthy eating home cooked food

• Fully qualified and vetted staff
• In partnership with parents

Playday 
Nursery

OFSTED Inspected - “Outstanding Provision”

OFSTED quote: “Playday Nursery offers an outstanding 
provision with high quality teaching provided by highly 
qualified staff.

ObituaryIn Memoriam

Lee George El-Hakim

11th August 2006
Well my love it’s been 14 years on the 11th August 
since you left your loving family. Time goes by but 
your memories will never die. I see your picture 
every day, your smiling face. 
You were my man full of grace. A true gentleman 
through and through. A loving Husband honest 
and true. A wonderful Father so full of love. 
That’s why God took you high above. A man of 
principles, a good heart. That’s why I loved you 
from the start. They say time heals . . . but the 
pain won’t go away. I long to hold you every day. 
A gentle kiss, a warm embrace, oh God I would 
love to see your face. But that’s so hard, as we all 
know. God took you 13 years ago. At first I was 
mad and very sad. Why did you leave us, guess I 
will never know? They say God only takes the best, 
so now I lay you down to rest. My heart is sad, but 
this I know, one day I will be with you, the perfect 
show! So until then sleep my prince, my love, my 
man. I will love you forever till we join our hands.
Marie El-Hakim
Georgie and Kay, Michelle and Alister
Elie Jnr., Solomon and Georgia Grace 
(Grandchildren)

Births

Ava Victoria Atkinson

Many Congratulations 
to Amy (nee Gardner) 
and Lee on the safe 
arrival of Ava Victoria, 
6th August 2020.
A first Grandchild for 
both families.
Lots of love from 
two sets of very 
happy Grandparents 
and excited Aunties 
and Uncles and all 
extended families, 
both home and 
overseas. xxxxx

Mary Hutchinson

Aged 91 years
Peacefully on 5th 
August 2020 in Defoe 
Court Care Home, 
Newton Aycliffe, 
formerly of Gainford.
Devoted and loving 
Mam to Diane, 
Joanna, Antony and 
John; Mother-in-Law 
to Ken and Sophie; 
much loved and proud 
Grandma to Andrew, 
Thomas, Guy and 
Elliot and special Great 
Grandma to Archie.
Sadly missed by all 
family and friends.
Private Service for 
family and friends 
to be held on Friday 
21st August, 11am 
at St. Mary’s Church, 
Gainford, Darlington, 
followed by private 
burial.
Family flowers only, 
donations in lieu may 
be given in Church 
to Defoe Court Care 
Home and Church 
Funds.

An outdated County 
Durham bus station is 
to be replaced with a 
brand-new building as 
part of plans to support 
the county’s economic 
recovery.
Planning permission 
has been approved 
by Durham County 
Council for preparations 
to begin in autumn 
which will see the 
existing Durham Bus 
Station, on North Road, 
demolished and in its 
place have a modern 
and spacious transport 
hub built.
The new bus station 
has been designed to 
increase the overall 
space for passengers in a light and airy setting. There will also be 
improved facilities, such as increased toilet provision, including 
parent and child and a changing facility, as well as increased seating 
and space in the passenger circulation and waiting areas. 
The design will provide increased visibility and safety for buses 
entering and leaving the station. This includes increasing the 
reversing area for buses leaving bays and improved visibility when 
exiting onto North Road.
Investment in the new station is part of the council’s plans to support 
the county in its economic recovery following the impact of the 
coronavirus outbreak. The bus station has been designed to provide 
residents with a safe and attractive space while ensuring visitors to 
the city are welcomed with the best first impression possible.
It will help support businesses in their recovery from the pandemic 
by improving transport links, attracting visitors to Durham via the 
station, and increase footfall into the city centre to support the city’s 
independent retailers, hospitality sector, and its indoor and outdoor 
market.
In advance of the demolition, temporary bus stops will be built on 
North Road and Milburngate, with the stops being available for 
passengers to use from early 2021 while work is ongoing. During 
this period, all bus services will be moved on-street with stop 
locations and timetables advertised in advance.
Demolition of the building is expected to begin early next year with 
construction to start in Spring 2021 with the completed building open 
to the public by Summer 2022.
Cllr Carl Marshall, Durham County Council’s Cabinet member 
for economic regeneration, said: “We’re delighted to be moving 
on to the next stage of the regeneration of North Road, with the 
investment in a brand new, state-of-the-art bus station for our 
residents, visitors, and businesses.
“The new station has been designed to create a modern transport 
hub that fits the historic nature of Durham but also is a safe and 
welcoming space for those who are coming and going from the city. 
We would like to thank the residents of the city and the surrounding 
villages who took part in the consultation and helped to inform the 
design.
“As plans have been approved, we can now all look forward to 
construction starting which will bring us this new, spacious and 
accessible station. Our plan for Durham Bus Station is part of a 
wider vision to improve transport links, which in turn will help boost 
our economy, and enhance towns and villages across the county. 
Durham City is very much open for business as usual and we 
encourage visitors to come and enjoy our excellent facilities and 
visitor attractions.”
More information about Durham Bus Station can be found at www.
durham.gov.uk/durhambusstation

Planning Permission 
Approved for New 
Durham Bus Station

June McManus

Of Newton Aycliffe, 
passed away 
peacefully on 10th 
August, aged 72.
Dearly beloved 
Mother, Grandmother, 
Great-Grandmother 
and Sister.
Due to current 
restrictions a private 
family service will 
take place at Durham 
Crematorium.
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LOW PRICES ON NEW
• Doors • Windows • Conservatories •
• Porches • Guttering • Facias •
• Soffits • Brickwork • Door Canopies •

We also complete all aspects of
repair work on:  • Misted Units •
• Broken Locks • Leaks •

For a sensible, no obligation quotation
07816 675935 anytime or 304286 after 6pm

THE WINDOW GUYTHE WINDOW GUY
DOOR
SALE

NOW ON

Free Delivery on Orders £10+
10% Off  Collections

www.bengal-lounge.co.uk
6 St Elizabeth’s Close, Woodham Village, DL5 4UE

TEL: 301066 or 313326

TAKEAWAY
Monday to 
Wednesday

BANQUET SPECIAL

ONLY £9.95

Contemporary Indian Restaurant

Bengal..Lounge

OPEN
NEW YEARS EVE
FROM 4.30pm

BANQUET SPECIAL
ONLY £9.95

Available Thursday only
• Popadoms with Mango Chutney & Onion Salad
• Any Appetiser   • Any Main Course  • Any Rice or Nan

(excludes Fish and King Prawns) - Terms and Conditions applyTA
KE

 A
W

AY

THALI NIGHT
TUESDAY NIGHTS ONLY
ONLY £11.95

DINE IN

VALENTINES
BOOKINGS
Now Accepted

Mother’s Day Special
Sunday 22nd March
£11.95 - Book your table now

DINE INDINE IN

WEDNESDAY & SUNDAY
BANQUET SPECIAL

ONLY £11.95 Per Person

OPEN Christmas Day
Taking bookings now

Call us 01325 313326 to book your table
Deposit required when booking

BANQUET SPECIAL
ONLY £9.95

Available Thursday only
• Popadoms with Mango Chutney & Onion Salad

• Any Appetiser   • Any Main Course
• Any Rice or Nan

(excludes Fish and King Prawns) - Terms and Conditions applyTA
KE

 A
W

AY

Now taking bookings for
VALENTINE’S DAY

Valentines Special 
£28.95 per couple
Poppodoms & pickles - Any two 
starters - Any two main courses 

- Any rice and naan bread
Between two people - T&C apply

ELECTRICIAN
www.armstrong-electrics.co.uk

DO YOU FIND IT DIFFICULT TO GET SOMEONE
TO COME AND DO A SMALL JOB?

I WILL ASSURE YOU OF A QUICK RESPONSE AND
A REASONABLY PRICED SERVICE

Call Gary on 01325 589011

Fault Finding / Repairs Qualifi ed Electrician
Extra Lights and Sockets Reliable Service
New Fuse Boards / Alarms Tidy Work
Rewires   Free Quote
Landlord Inspections  Satisfaction Guaranteed

Electric Adjustable
Bed Ranges

Est.                                           1898

BIG SIZE MENSWEAR
2XL to 8XL

huge range of designs now in stock

FROM

£599

Free Delivery

www.clickemart.co.uk
Newton Aycliffe’s Online Convenience
Store Delivery Service

   AVERAGE DELIVERY
   TIME LAST WEEK:

Newton Aycliffe Rugby Club are pleased to 
announce that try scoring machine James 
Thacker has agreed to take on the role of 
1st team Captain for the 2020/21 season. 
After carefully considering an approach from 
Billingham RUFC, who are a big North East 
club nestling in the Northern Premier division, 
James decided to stick with his hometown 
club. Much to the relief of all his teammates 
and supporters.
James has been one of the club’s star players 
and has attracted interest for several years 
from major clubs. His loyalty will certainly 
boost the team for the coming season. James 
has played mainly in the centre at 12 or 13 
and wing but has occasionally helped out 
in the forwards featuring in the back - row 
positions. His prowess as an immensely 
powerful runner and smart at running angles 
and often leading from the front, has earned 
him many tries over recent seasons. 
James started his rugby career at Waterhead 
Warriors ARLFC based in Oldham learning 
the craft of rugby league. He then switched 
codes at Oldham rugby club. Eventually 
his family moved North to Newton Aycliffe 
and he was soon introducing himself to the 
club. The rest, as they say, is history. He 
went on to help claim honours with the club 
as division champions and cup winners in 
recent seasons. A big lad with a big heart 
and extremely popular throughout the club. 
Aycliffe Rugby are confident they have 
chosen the right man and wish him and his 
team the absolute best of luck for the coming 
season.
James will be leading a squad into uncertain 
times, as the covid pandemic has interrupted 
everybody’s lives, including live sports. 
Slowly the government has introduced strict 
controls to allow live sport at the top level 
like Premiership football for example to go 
ahead. Without the supporters of course. As 
of 1st September, Premiership rugby has 
been given the green light to start. Grassroots 
rugby do not have the finance and structures 
in place to perform regular player testing 
for covid. Therefore, the RFU have set up a 
structured timeframe for introducing stages 
of training before it is safe to do full contact, 
as demanded by the very nature of the sport. 
That said, all grassroots clubs in the country 
adhere to the guidelines in order to protect all 
players and coaches.
Recent announcements by the RFU have 
increased the grouping of players training 
from 6 to 10 and are allowing ‘touch rugby’ 
to take place between two teams of 10. 

Aycliffe Rugby Club Appoint 
New First Team Captain

No contact is allowed to take place. In 
addition, the RFU have suspended the start 
of grassroots matches until sometime after 
September. Frustrating as this is, Aycliffe 
rugby have been slowly building a squad by 
training regularly. This is mainly fitness and 
ball handling skills. The introduction of touch 
rugby will enhance the squads performances 
even more.
The current timetable has left plenty of time 
for new experienced players or any males 
over the age of 17, who wish to try the sport, 
to come down to Newton Aycliffe Sports Club 
on Moore Lane and join in. All newcomers will 
be made most welcome. Training takes place 
on Tuesday and Thursday evenings start 7pm 
and on Saturdays 1pm. For further enquiries 
please contact head coach 
Bob Malvern 07398167461.


